At A Regular Town Board Meeting




Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held




At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 16th day of January, 2007

Roll Call:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor




Derek N. Benedict, Councilman
                                    George A. Woolsey, Councilman




Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Absent:

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

 


Also Present:              Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                     James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                     Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                     Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Clerk

Meeting was called to order 7:00 P.M.
1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG 

Shirley Davis, from Gardnertown Road, led the pledge of allegiance.   
2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE


Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, suggested it would be appropriate to reflect on the legacy of 
Martin Luther King, Jr., what he meant to this Nation and what he meant to all of us.
3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Supervisor Booth and the members of the board stated there were no add-ons or deletions.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on any agenda items.
5.
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:


A.
Summer Material Bid Schedule


A request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to put the Summer Materials out to bid. The bid includes cold patch, crushed stone, sub base, guide rails, posts, chip seal, chip spreader, wheel rubber tire roller, the cold mill machine and aluminum box culverts. Exempt from this bid will be the cold milling schedule, which will go out on a separate bid. Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, to give a bid schedule date along with a bid opening to Mr. Benedict, as soon as possible. Mr. Zarutskie asked Mr. Benedict if his department was going to redo the ad to delete the cold milling bid, which will be a separate ad.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Mr. Benedict and Mr. Zarutskie to devise a bid schedule for summer materials and advertisement of the bid schedule, seconded by Councilwoman Greene.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

B.
Cold Milling Bid Schedule


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve a separate bid schedule for the cold milling bid schedule, dated January 1, 2007 thru December 31, 2007, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent. 
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C.
Budget Transfers


A request for the following six budget transfers, from the 2006 Highway Department budget, requested by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, in his January 11, 2007 memo:

FROM 



TO



AMOUNT


account 030.5142.0100 

account 030.5110.0412
$20,000.00


Snow Removal Labor 

Street Paving & 







Resurfacing Materials







Account 030.5110.0499
       946.00







Other Expenses







Account 030.5130.0451
    1,000.00







Vehicle Parts







Account 030.5130.0466
       400.00







Vehicle Parts







Operating Supplies







Account 030.5140.466
  36,000.00







Drainage







Operating Supplies







Account 030.5130.0497
    1,000.00







Maintenance Construction







Leases Rentals  


MOTION to approve the budget transfers requested in Mr. Benedict’s memo dated January 11, 2007 as presented was made Councilman Woolsey, seconded by Councilman Benedict.


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
6.
CODE COMPLIANCE:  Road Name (Domingues Road)


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict, to approve the name Domingues Road, for the new road off of Candlestick Hill Road, located in the Middlehope Fire District and the Marlboro School District, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene inquired why Domingues Road was chosen when Dawn View Lane was checked off on the list of three names. Supervisor Booth replied that the first name on the list, which was Domingues Road, is the one that is picked, unless there is a discrepancy with the Fire District, Post Office, or other agencies, for whatever reason. Town Clerk Zarutskie agreed with Supervisor Booth and stated he had no idea where the check mark came from.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.

7.
RECREATION:  Budget Transfer Requests


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfers requested by Robert J. Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, in his memo dated January 2, 2007, from account 6772.0465, Senior Citizen Events, to account 6772.0200, Senior Citizen Equipment, in the amount of $ 430.00. The second request is from account 5630.0497, Senior Citizen Events, to account 5630.0497, Dial-A-Bus Maintenance Contracts/Leases/Rentals, in the amount of $1,050.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
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8.
WATER SUPPLY:  Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the budget transfer requested by James Corbett, Water Supply Superintendent, in his memo dated January 12, 2007, from account 040.9030.0800, Social Security to account 040.8330.0470, Laboratory Services for 2006, in the amount of $4,500.00. The transfer is needed to cover laboratory services done in 2006. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
9.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.):  Buffers & Setbacks


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all advertising and posting had been done. Mr. Zarutskie replied notice of this meeting was posted on the Town Board since December 28, 2006. A legal ad was placed in the Sentinel on January 5, 2007 and The Mid Hudson Times on January 3, 2007.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open the public meeting, seconded by Councilman Woolsey. A professional Stenographer was hired to take the offical minutes for the Public Hearing. (see attached)


VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Supervisor Booth had 2 announcements:


1. There will be a Special Public Meeting on Thursday January 18, 2007 at 2:00 P.M. The Town Board will read and disclose the findings in the Fact Finder Report for the CSEA contract. All of the CSEA employees are going to be released from their work duties to attend this meeting. 

2. There will be a Public Hearing Meeting on Monday February 5, 2007 at 7:00 P.M. to discuss the Colden Park I&I (Inflow and Infiltration) sewer project bond in the amount of $550,000.00.

Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that the Town Clerk’s Office and the Receiver of Taxes Office will be open on January 27, 2007, from 9:00A.M. until 1:P.M. He stated the 31st of  January is the last day you can pay your taxes without a penalty in the Town of Newburgh. County Legislator Anthony Marino will be in the Meeting Room to answer questions and concerns the public would like to bring to his attention.
11.
PUBLIC COMMENTS


Donald Greene, Cronomer Valley Fire Commissioner, has a concern with the new road 
names 
and the difficulty the dispatchers are having with their pronunciation. In the future, he 
would 
like to see Code Compliance and the Planning Board consider naming new roads with 
names 
that are easier to pronounce. He also stated that the Cronomer Valley Fire Department 
is in need of volunteers. He made a plea to Town residents to volunteer or recruit new 
members. Homeowners’ taxes will increase tremendously if the Town has to go from 
volunteer fire fighters to paid.


Sandra Kissam, Union Avenue, had a response to Mr. Greene’s statement. She stated that 
this is one of the problems a community has with rapid development. The services that are 
normally sufficient have to be expanded and very often services such as fire and ambulance 
have to go from volunteer to professional status. She stated that studies have been done and 
taxes never keep up with development. She feels it will become more and more expensive to 
live in this Town. We will need expanded services and capitol projects have to be initiated to 
accommodate new development.
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Ms. Kissam wanted to know the specifics on the Recreation Budget Transfer and if the 
transfer was for the year 2006 or 2007. Supervisor Booth stated the transfer was for the year 
2006. The money for the first transfer went into the Dial-a-Bus account and the second 
transfer went into the senior citizens equipment account. The Town keeps its books open 
until the end of  February to enable any actions and products that were purchased or ordered 
in the previous year to be budgeted or allocated in that year. 


Ms Kissam inquired as to whether the Town is planning on making any changes to the Buffer 
and Set Back law based on the comments made at this public meeting. Mr. Booth stated at this 
time he didn’t anticipate any changes. The Board will have a meeting to discuss the comments 
and concerns.

Frank Carbone, Wintergreen Avenue, feels the GPS system with emergency services would 
be better than the 911 system. There are small towns that have adopted the system and are 
very satisfied with the program. He also stated that street signs should be legible and free of 
foliage to help
emergency services find the home or location they are looking for easier. His 
comment to Mr. Greene and Ms. Kissam regarding the cost of public services was a study was 
done that shows for every dollar spent a $1.20 is required for services. 


Richard Quinn, Pamona Rd., disagreed with Mr. Greene, he feels people should make it a 
point to learn how to pronounce the road names in their town. His next comment was directed 
to Councilwoman Greene, he stated that over a year ago, at a Town Board meeting, he 
informed the Board that the light on the Mid Valley Mall water tower was out, to this date it is 
still out. The light on the water tower in Meadow Winds is out. He feels this is a safety hazard 
for both planes and residents. 

A directional sign on Lakeside Road, going toward the Pilot station, is incorrect and he 
wanted to know if there are plans to have the sign changed.
 
Mr. Quinn had work done on his driveway. In the process, damage was done to his personal 
property. He filed a civil suit against the company and would like to bring criminal charges 
against the company. He is having difficulty having charges brought against the company due 
to a difference of opinion between him and the Police Department. Supervisor Booth stated 
that he 
would look into the matter.


ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the January 16, 2007 Public Town Board Meeting was made at 8:56 
P.M. The motion was made by Councilman Benedict, seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey—yes; Councilman Benedict—yes; Councilman 
Piaquadio—absent; Councilwoman Greene—yes; Supervisor Booth—yes. 


Motion approved 4 yes; 0 no; 1 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 8:56 P.M. 
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
